

Jody Pollard <jody.pollard@btps.ca>

Covid -19 Update

Wainwright Elementary School <wes@btps.ca> Reply-To: Wainwright Elementary School <wes@btps.ca> To: jody.pollard@btps.ca

Thu, Dec 10, 2020 at 2:06 PM

Dear Parents/Guardians: It has come to my attention that a person affiliated with Wainwright High School has tested positive for COVID-19. The close contacts of the person have been contacted and there is no contact with anyone within our school. We are unable to share specific information as we protect the individual's confidentiality and follow AHS privacy guidelines. This person has not attended WHS since December 4, 2020. We are committed to being transparent in this process. As a reminder, if your child has any of the symptoms of illness listed on the Alberta Health daily checklist, please fill out the online Alberta Health Services COVID-19 self-assessment or call Health Link at 811 and keep your child at home if they show symptoms. Having people follow these rules have ensured that the close contacts within our schools are minimal. Thank you for your efforts in this, as they really do make a difference! Take care, and be safe, Tom Koskie

